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ST JOHNS RIVER FERRY COMMISSION
MEETING MINUTES
Tuesday, July 2, 2013
Lynwood Roberts Room, Ground Floor, City Hall
2:00 P.M.
The Chairman, Council Member John Crescimbeni, called the Commission meeting to order at 2:02 p.m.

In Attendance:  Council Member John Crescimbeni (Chairman), Commissioners  Elaine Brown, Richard Redick, Carl Cannon, Larry Williams, Marla Buchanan, Barbara Goodman (ex officio), Paul Astleford (ex officio); Commissioner Aaron Bowman was excused; Assistant General Counsel Paige Johnston;  Kyle Billy, Council Auditor’s Office;  A. J. Souto, Finance & Budget; Tom Goldsbury, Public Works;  Mark Fernandez, HMS Global;  Lisa King, Langton Associates; James Bennett, Florida Department of Transportation; Ceci Ford, Risk Management;  Annette Hastings, Tourist Development Council;  Mitch Reeves, Ferry Task Force; Joe Wilhelm, Financial News & Daily Record; Carol Owens, Assistant Chief, Legislative Services;  John J. Jackson, Council Research Division.
The Commissioners voted to approve the minutes for the May 20, 2013 meeting of the Ferry Commission.

In Updates from Commissioners, Commissioner Elaine Brown proposed the use of an ambassadors program for the ferry – volunteers aboard the ferry that would be certified by HMS Global; the volunteer ambassadors would chat with ferry passengers, hand out brochures to, in short, make the ferry ride experience enjoyable.  Commissioner Brown indicated that she had broached the idea with the Ferry Task Force.  Questions raised included whether or not the volunteers would be insured? Would there be a training program?  It was pointed out that the volunteers would not be employees but passengers.  Ceci Ford expressed a concern about whether the City would be liable; to allay this concern, Ms. Ford will draft a waiver for HMS Global.  The volunteers will be viewed as a component of the non-profit Friends of the St. Johns River Ferry.
Lisa King of Langton Associates provided the Commission with an Update on Grants for the Ferry.  She discussed the FLTP Program (the Federal Land Transportation Program); she indicated that Florida has not set a due date yet; every state is doing its own application.  Florida is just beginning to work on its application; this grant program would be able to provide funding for the ferry’s operating expenses.  

Tom Goldsbury and Mark Fernandez commented on the Marine Operations Report for May.  The May financial report had been attached to the meeting’s agenda packet of material.  Mr. Goldsbury reported that rainfall had dimmed a goodly portion of the Shrimp Festival.  Mr. Hernandez reported that HMS Global is considering the replacement of a ferry engine.  He explained what the replacement entailed and indicated that he would have an expense projection at the next meeting of the Commission.  A used engine is under consideration.  Mr. Goldsbury raised the possibility of extending the ferry’s hours of operation during the upcoming Kingfish Tournament.  Commissioner Carl Cannon wondered whether the ferry’s fare be lowered during the 2 days of the Kingfish Tournament.  Commissioner Barbara Goodman expressed doubt that tournament people would be concerned about the current ferry fare.  
Assistant General Counsel updated the Commission on the status of the RFP for the ferry contract that is currently held by HMS Global.  Ms. Johnston reported that she and Mr. Goldsbury had taken a draft RFP to the Professional Services Evaluation Committee and were given the green light to proceed.  Work is currently underway to get the RFP published and out.  July 24th will be the end of the response period though there can be an extension if needed.  Two members of the Commission would comprise an evaluation committee to score the proposals that are received.  The evaluation would be taken back to the Professional Services Evaluation Committee by mid-August.  On a motion, the Commission voted to approve the content of the RFP and to put it out on the streets.  Commissioner Larry Williams volunteered to be one of the members of the Evaluation Committee.   It was noted that the costs in the contract would invariably increase considering that security is being added to the costs in the new contract.
On Risk Managements Terminal Coverage RFP, Ceci Ford reported that three brokers had submitted bids for terminal insurance coverage. Ms. Ford indicated that Risk Management would be able to make a recommendation at the next Commission meeting.

Mr. James Bennett, Florida Department of Transportation, noted that the Commission had to aware of the ramifications of the impending termination of FDOT’s financial commitments to JaxPort for ferry-related funding.  The Chair, Council Member John Crescimbeni, asked Ms. Owens to have Eric Green of the JaxPort executive staff to be present at the next Commission meeting.
There being no further business, the Commission meeting was adjourned at 3:23 P.M.
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